Welcome to the Pueblo West swim club Masters program.
We are very excited to offer this program to our community. This is our first season that our club is offering a Masters program. So here are a few things that you’ll need to know before joining. The program runs September 2018 – May 2019. We will meet Saturdays 6:45 am-8:15am. 
1. You must be 18 years or older no exceptions. (we offer a 17 and under swimmer instruction through our youth club) This also means no one under the age of 18 will be allowed to attend, participate, or be on deck at any for these practices. This is a closed practice for instructors and swimmers only. Again, no exceptions!
2. You must become a member of USA swimming. There is a annual fee of $68.00 and will cover you from the time you sign up until the following December. (example sign up in Sep 2018 your covered until December 2019) There are seasonal options that we can offer you. This will allow you to be covered under the club’s insurance and allow you access to our facility during our set training times. You also need this to compete in any USA swimming sanctioned event.  Forms and instruction on how to become a USA member will be given prior to your first practice and is also available on our website, pueblowestswimclub.com.
3. There is a monthly fee of $20.00 to be paid to PWSC prior to the 10th of each month. Jeannine Radoievici the club treasure will be your contact for payments, registration and account questions. She can be reached at 719-200-2679 or emailed at radmjw4a@hotmail.com. If you will not be able to attend for the entire month accounts can be placed on hold, by Jeannine.  But you will not be able to attend practice for the entirety of the month. The fees cover three Saturday practices each month given by    Dr. Cheryl Higdon-Holloway at the Reginal center in Pueblo west. There are no refunds given. This monthly fee does not cover splash and event fees in the master swimmers attend a swim meet. Those fees will be billed separately. 
4. You’ll need to sign up for our team app. It is literally called TEAM APP and search for PWSC stingrays. This is a main source of communication. Also, please make yourself familiar with our website. It too is very important for communication, billing, signing up for meets and practice schedules. 
5. [bookmark: _GoBack]The program runs from September 2018-May 2019. We will meet on Saturday 6:45am-8:15am. Please check the website calendar for which Saturdays we’re meeting. 

If you are interested in joining the program feel free to contact any PWSC board member or Coach Cheryl directly. All the contact information can be found on our website. We hope to see you soon!
PWSC, 
Board of Directors

